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City of Algona 

The Town Crier 

Drive-In Movie 

9pm 

Algona City Council 

  

Bill Thomas 
williamt@algonawa.gov 

 
Lynda Osborn  

lyndao@algonawa.gov 
   

Gordon Cook 
gordonc@algonawa.gov 

 
Brenna Franco 

brennaf@algonawa.gov 
 

Tim Fairley 
Timothyf@algonawa.gov 

 
 Council General Inquiries: 
 citycouncil@algonawa.gov 

 
 

  The Algona City Council 
meets the second and 
fourth Monday of the 

month at 7:00 PM in the 
Council Chambers of 

City Hall 
 
  

The Council conducts 
workshop sessions the 
fourth Monday of each 

month at 6:00 PM in the 
Council Chambers of 

City Hall 
 
  

All meetings of the City 
Council are open to the 

public 
   
 

Council Meetings 
2 2nd & 4th Mondays 

 
 
  

Visit our website at: 
www.algonawa.gov 

 

FACT: 
 

 

The Washington State 
Water Pollution Con-
trol Law (RCW 90.48) 
and the King County 
Code (KCC 9.12) pro-
hibit the discharge of 

pollutants to the storm 
drainage system, sur-

face water and 
groundwater.  Direct 
dumping of  material 

or polluted storm-
water can negatively 
affect every water 

body it enters.  
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Pumpkin Launch Saturday, Oct 14th 

10am-12 

Matchett Park 

Get information  

and  

updates about  

Algona! 



 

 

Mayors Message 
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Algona City Staff 

 

ADMINISTRATION 

(253) 833-2897 

  

Troy Linnell 

Mayor 

Troyl@algonawa.gov 

  

Jessica Griess 

City Clerk 

 

Dana Parker 

Deputy City Clerk 

  

Julie Knauss 

Clerical Assistant 

 

Gary Klein 

Community Connector 

 

POLICE DEPARTMENT 

Non Emergency                                 

(253) 852-2121  

Office 

(253) 833-2743 

  
James Schrimpsher 

Chief 
Hector Aponte 

Sergeant/Detective 
 

Officer Elijah Johnson 
Officer Jamie Dubois 
Officer Emilee Greve 

Officer Roxanne Fajardo 
Officer David Gerrard 

Officer Hieu Phan 
Specialist Cari Sanford  
Reserve Officer Cory 

Tunnell 
 

PUBLIC WORKS 
(253) 833-2741 

 
After Hours Emergency/

Illicit Discharge: 
(253) 220-9789 

 
Russ Avery 

Public Works Director 
 
 

Lee Hardy 
Marino Filori 

Damian Viruete 
Utility Workers 

 
Dean Wenner 

Code Enforcement / 
Permit Tech 

 
Office Hours: 

Monday – Friday 
8:00 AM – 5:00 PM 

 

Chief Schrimpsher announced at the Council Meeting on the August 28th he is      

stepping down from the role of Acting City Administrator as of September 30th. 

Chief Schrimpsher will remain the Chief of the “A” Team (police department). 

Former Mayor Dave Hill appointed Chief Schrimpsher as Acting City                

Administrator in the summer of 2020. 

What Chief Schrimpsher accomplished during the past three years as both the 

City Administrator and Police Chief has been great for our city. Below is just a 

short list of his accomplishments. 

1.  Essential in helping the city recover from years of operating on an          

imbalanced budget. 

2.  Implemented a new Electronic Policy System to replace the outdated          

paperback policy manual. Clear policy guidance and electronic training are 

the benefits to the new system. 

3.  The Chief has worked tirelessly the past three years building relationships 

with members of the state house of representatives, state senate and   

different  departments though out the King County government. These 

relationships have helped us fund many of our current projects. 

A. On Going flood mitigation projects, equipment rental,          

engineering design, cleaning out of the 167 ditch north of 6th 

AVE N. ($300,000. From King County) 

B. Revitalizing the surface of the of the play courts at Machett 

Park, Physical Fitness grant, and the Sound Garden.($40,000 

from King County) 

C. The Chief advocated for the city and we received $600,000.00 

from the state budget and $800,000.00 from King County to 

complete the wetlands project that Former  Mayor Hill started 

many years ago. 

4.  As the  Acting City Administrator James was able to establish relationships 

with various state agencies which includes WDFW (Washington          

Department of Fish and Wildlife) and the  Department of Transportation. 

He accomplished all of that while still leading our police department to be the      

smallest city in the state to become accredited by WASPC (Washington          

Association of Sheriffs and Police Chiefs). We were first accredited in 2018 and 

reaccredited in 2022. 

This is just a short list of Chief Schrimpsher’s many accomplishments and he will    

continue to do great things for our city.  

Thank you for your hard work and dedicated service to our community. 

Troy Linnell 

Mayor 

Coffee with the Mayor 

Saturday, Sept. 16th 

9am-11 

Community Center 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 

 

    
 

1 

 
Recycle 
Voucher  

program          
begins  

2 
 

3 

 

4 
City Hall & 
Community 

Center  

Closed  

Labor Day 

5 
 

6 
 

7 
Planning 

Commission 
6:30pm 

8 
 

9 

 

10 
 

11 
Council  

Meeting 

7 pm 

 

 

 
 

12 
 

13 
 

14 
 

15 
Late  

Notices for   
July 

Water  

bills 

 

16 
Coffee with 
the Mayor 

9am-11 

Community 
Center 

17 18 
 

19 
 

20 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

21 
Bingo &  

Bannana 
Splits  

6pm 

Community 
Center 

22 
 

23 
  
 

 

 

 

24 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

  

 

 

25 
 Council  

Meeting 

7 pm 
Council  

Workshop 6pm 

 

Disconnect    
notices for past 

due July 
 

26 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

27 
 

Water Shut 
off for past 

due              
July 

bills 

28 
Planning  

Café 

9-11am 

 

Community  

Center 

29 30 


